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April 2021 
President’s Message  
I reviewed the meeting for our Fifty-Year 
Anniversary with our honored speaker, Governor 
Jay Nixon. I thought he was both entertaining and 
informative.  I hope he can join us for an outing 
whenever we resume them. I also might like the 
idea of us getting involved with some legal 
procedures, and a one page definition of what our 
streams rights are is moving forward.  I found a 
nice article regarding stream rights when I 
searched Elder vs Delcore - on a back copy of the 
Missouri Conservationist from November 1995.  It 
gives some more detail about the different cases covering the same topic 
the Governor explained. There were a few extra cases sited.  I found this 
with a simple ‘elder vs delcore’ search in Google.  I also bought a copy of “A 
Sand County Almanac” by Aldo Leopold, and would be happy to pass it on 
once I finish my read. 
 
From the last newsletter, we were lucky to get March 31 proclaimed as 
Ozark Flyfishers Day by the county, with a plaque that will be displayed at 
the Shurway Room we hold our Board Meetings. Seems like a good idea to 
present it at our next real member meeting once we resume. We are 
pursuing a story with Hannah Yates of KSDK channel 5 on our anniversary 
with the personal touch of John Steuterrman and his son.  
 
As mentioned at the meeting, we had a donation from a fisherman we never 
knew, Gary B Strange, from Chicago.  His co-workers found my email by 
Googling Ozark fishing.  He was not a trout fisherman as I understand, but 
really enjoyed fishing our beautiful streams in the Ozarks, just not for Gar.  
The note from his friends will be in this newsletter. We may hear more from 
them once fishing opens back up.   
 
I volunteered at a Kids Fishing Day out at Westover Farms, and was happy 
to get my assigned kids to improve their casting and general fly fishing skills 
by the end of the day. A couple other members also volunteered. 
 
As a lasting tribute to our Fiftieth, there are options to purchase embroidery.  
If there is interest, Vicky Swederska can accommodate us for embroidery.  
Contact her or me.  
 
Well, the weather seems to have a Spring in its step (sorry) - so keep your 
distance and your loops tight! Be well my friends  
Dan Rasch, President, Ozark Fly Fishers 
Email: drasch27@hotmail.com 

  
Upcoming Events 
April 
General Member Meeting 
April 22, 2021 – 7:00 pm 
Online via Zoom 
 
May 
General Member Meeting 
May 27, 2021 – 7:00 pm 
Online via Zoom 
 
June 
General Member Meeting 
June 24, 2021 – 7:00 pm 
Online via Zoom 
 
 
 
 
Reminder 
Keep an eye on upcoming 
newsletters and the OFF 
calendar and website about 
future events. To keep up with  
OFF, you can follow our social 
media accounts listed below. 
 
 
 
 
   www.ozarkflyfishers.org 
   Instagram: @ozark_fly_fishers 
   Twitter: @ozarkflyfishers 
   Facebook: @ozarkflyfishers 

OzarkNewsletter@gmail.com 
© Ozark Fly Fishers, Inc. 2021 

https://www.instagram.com/wwt_inc/
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mailto:drasch27@hotmail.com
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Fly of the Month – Throwback 
If you were able to join Governor Nixon’s presentation last month, you might have heard some discussion on 
the Point Fifty-Six Percenter fly originally tied by Tom Nixon. We have pulled the original pattern from our 
archives and presented it here in full. Enjoy.   
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Next Meeting: April 22, 2021 – 7:00 PM 
Reminder: Using Zoom 
If you cannot make the Zoom meetings, a video recording will be posted to the OFF website a few days 
following the meeting. (But it’s more fun to join in live.) 
 
Click the Link to Watch this Video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nKQq96TiGpg   
As always, the programs will be advertised on the OFF Website, our social media channels, through emails to 
members, and in the monthly newsletter. On the morning of the meeting, each OFF member will be emailed 
a link and password for the evening program. During the meeting program, all members except the presenter 
will be muted, so that only the presenter will be able to speak. Members will be able to virtually raise their hands 
in Zoom if they have questions, or post their questions in the Zoom chat. We’ll demonstrate how to do this before 
the meeting gets started.  
Join by computer 

• Have a headphones available if possible to minimize feedback – your cellphone earbuds will work well. 
• Click the Zoom link that’s been sent to you in an email, and Zoom should automatically and quickly 

download to your computer. 
• In Downloads on your computer, click Zoom_launcher.exe. Zoom should direct you to this with a large 

orange flag. 
• Once Zoom has launched, a screen should pop up asking for your name. This will identify you during the 

meeting. 
• You should now be part of the meeting. Click the green button that says “Join Audio By Computer”. 

 
Join by tablet or smartphone 

• If you choose to use your tablet or smartphone, be sure to download the Zoom app ahead of time. 
• Once you have downloaded the Zoom app, follow the “Join by computer” instructions above. 

 
Join by telephone 

• First, dial the phone number provided in the Zoom email. 
• When prompted, dial the meeting ID number that is also provided.   
• Your phone will be automatically muted once the meeting starts. If you want to speak, press *6 to unmute. 

 

Gary Strange 
Gary Strange passed away suddenly on February 3, 2021. He is survived by his loving wife, Monica; beautiful 
daughter, Anna; and five siblings. Besides immediate family members Gary had a multitude of friends and 
colleagues who cared greatly for him. Gary spent much of his professional career supporting persons with 
intellectual and developmental disabilities. He founded and operated several organizations consistent with this 
pursuit and mission. He was greatly respected and admired in this professional community. 

One of Gary’s great sources of enjoyment and passion was fishing on various Ozark waterways. He did not 
discriminate among species (maybe against a Gar!) - he simply enjoyed fishing. Gary would surely hope that 
others would be able to enjoy these ‘same waters and landscapes’ as time moves forward. 

We have lost a fine family member, friend and fisherman.  Now get out there and catch a nice fish for Gary.   He 
would smile and applaud your effort. 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nKQq96TiGpg
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Outings Report – April 2021 
 
Tentatively, and due to COVID-19, outings for 2021 will not be club sponsored. Members are welcome to 
utilize the Club’s existing reservation slots and make their own private bookings.  
 
Lake Taneycomo Outing – April 23 and 24, 2021 
OFF Members are welcome to reserve the following cabins for a two-night stay at Lilley’s Landing Resort in 
Branson, MO (www.LilliesLanding.com). Members are required to make and pay for their own reservation directly 
with Lillie’s by February 14, 2021. Please contact Rich Bable to notify the Club of your reservation. Reservations 
for dinner at the College of the Ozarks are sold out.  This is for 24th of April and it starts at 7:15 pm. 
 

Cabin #2 - Rich Bable & Earl Nachtrieb 
Cabin #3 - John Furlong & Chris Friesen  
Cabin #4 - Ed Olander & Jim Gera 
Cabin #5 - Jeff Cohen & Bill Armon 

 
Richard Bable 
Phone: 314-650-2859 
Email: rbable@brick.net  
 

2021 Outings Dates 
As these are not Club sponsored, Members are required to make and pay reservations directly to resorts. 

• Montauk State Park: May 14-16, 2021  
o Montauk Park Rooms #1- #7 (Rate is $123.66 per night and includes taxes) 

• Montauk State Park: July 9-11, 2021  
o Montauk Park Rooms #1- #9 

• Eleven Point River: September 17-19, 2021  
o Eleven Point Guide Service and Housing 

• White River: October 15-17, 2021  
o Ridge Lodge, Norfork, AR 

 

2021 Membership Directory 
As I hope everyone is aware by now, the Ozark Board of Directors voted to renew membership for 2021 to 
everyone who was a member in 2020, at no charge.  When preparing this year's directory I am using 2020 
directory information since new applications have not been submitted, Therefore, if any of your directory 
information has changed, please contact me at troutal@att,net.  
Al Bourisaw, Director of Membership, Ozark Fly Fishers 
 

Throwback 
Ozark Fly Fishers has had a Monthly Member Newsletter for a long time. To celebrate our 50th Anniversary, 
we’ll be highlighting some issues of the Newsletter from years’ past, so keep an eye out.  
 
We are always looking for new content to fill our Newsletter. If you’ve got a good story, a hot tip, a nice pic, or a 
funny joke, send it our way. 

https://ozarkflyfishers.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c61dccedc24c76fa607000470&id=b6d1578a48&e=b82f2d88bb
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Beginners Fly-Tying Class 
 
Ozark Fly Fishers, through the subgroup Fly Tiers of the Long Table, will be offering a beginners fly tying 
course via Zoom. The classes will be held on Tuesday evening starting at 7:00 PM and have a limited 
enrollment. The date of the first class is yet to be determined.  If interested in enrolling in the class contact 
Mike Swederska at 314-799-1998 or shur-way@sbcglobal.net. 
 
If you have any questions about the class or tools required, contact Mike. 
 

OFF Donations 
Dear Ozark Fly Fisher’s Members, 
 
In my report, at the March 25th club meeting held on ZOOM, I reported that our club’s income stream has 
basically dried up due to the Covid-19 pandemic. 
 
Our biggest fund raiser, the annual banquet and auction was cancelled, we do not have our monthly raffles at 
the meetings, we waived the membership dues for a year since we were not allowed to gather in numbers etc 
 
Unfortunately, our fixed expenses remain just that, fixed.  Our two club insurance policies, post office box, 
website expenses, speaker fees, ZOOM subscription, etc. are just a few expenses that come to mind. 
In 2020, the club ran a deficit of $4,899.00, and we are projecting a deficit of $5,744.00 for 2021. 
Ozark Fly Fishers is a tax-exempt organization, and any donations can be itemized on your taxes as you do 
with other organizations you might donate to. 
 
At last months meeting I reached out to those members in attendance to consider donating to the club to help 
offset some of the fixed expenses and lessen the deficits projected.  We are tax-exempt and you can use this 
to your advantage when doing your taxes. 
 
Since that meeting, the club has already received a couple of donations from our club members, whom I 
would like to thank for their consideration. 
 
Any donations to help offset these deficits are greatly appreciated.  If you are interested in supporting your club 
in this manner, you can make your donation out to OZARK FLY FISHERS, and in the memo line, just note, 
donation. 
 
You can mail your donation to either our club Post Office Box: 
Ozark Fly Fishers 
PO Box 31473 
Saint Louis, Mo. 63131-9998 
 
Or directly to my house 
Steve Lekich 
1035 Camargo Drive 
Ballwin, Missouri  63011 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Steve Lekich, Treasurer, Ozark Fly Fishers 

mailto:shur-way@sbcglobal.net
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2021: Ozark Fly Fishers  
50th Anniversary 
Time flies, right? 2021 is the 50th 
Anniversary of Ozark Fly Fishers. The club 
was founded way back during the Nixon 
Administration in 1971. We are looking to 
our members for ideas on how to celebrate 
the occasion. If you have any thoughts, 
ideas, or requests on how to celebrate our 
Gold Anniversary, please send them to 
OzarkNewsletter@gmail.com  
 
50th Anniversary Gear is available now! Check 
out the website and treat yourself to some OFF 
celebratory swag. 
 
Website: http://ozarkflyfishers.itemorder.com/sale  
 

 
Tie Flies with OFF on Zoom 
 
The Fly Tiers of the Long Table 
have made the best of a bad 
situation. Mike and the guys have 
set up a weekly group tying Zoom 
call.  
 
If you are looking for something to 
do while you’re at home, and you 
don't tie flies yourself, but are just 
needing to be entertained, the 
FTOLT has been successful in 
holding Zoom meeting tying 
session. The sessions are free for 
anybody wanting to participate. All 
you need to do is download the Zoom app and let us know that you want to participate. 
 
Email Mike Swederska  at shur-way@sbcglobal.net or post that you’d like to join in the Ozark Fly 
Fishers Facebook page or GroupsIO page. You’ll be provided with a link and can join in on the fun 
using your laptop, smartphone, or tablet. 
 
The tying sessions are 5:30 on Wednesday nights.  

http://ozarkflyfishers.itemorder.com/sale
mailto:shur-way@sbcglobal.net
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Communications 
Ozark Fly Fishers Member Newsletter 
Do you enjoy writing as much as fishing? Have you recently read a good fly-fishing book or had a fun trip you 
wish to recap? The Ozark Fly Fishers Member Newsletter is always looking for new content from our members. 
Articles up to 1,000 words can be submitted to: OzarkNewsletter@gmail.com. 
In addition to member content, the Member Newsletter acts as members’ primary source of information about 
upcoming events and speakers, future outings, and other important dates and updates from the Board of 
Directors. It is delivered each month either through email or snail mail. Many members collaborate each month 
to put the newsletter together, and we hope you enjoy. 
 

Social Media 
A great way to stay up to date (and not have to wait for the monthly newsletter) is to follow Ozark Fly Fishers on 
our social media channels. In addition to getting updates from the club, it gives you the chance to interact with 
other members and to share your stories, photos, and videos. Be sure to like and subscribe to the various links 
below. WE WANT YOUR PHOTOS AND VIDEOS. Sharing your photos and videos is a great way to show off 
your latest huge catch and to promote the club. Send photos/videos to OzarkNewsletter@gmail.com  
If you have any questions about social media or even want to create your own account to interact with OFF, 
please reach out to Jake Voss, who is happy to help. 
 
Follow OFF on Twitter for discussions.   Follow OFF on Instagram for photos. 

www.twitter.com/ozarkflyfishers  www.instagram.com/ozark_fly_fishers  
@ozarkflyfishers     @ozark_fly_fishers 
 

Like/Follow OFF on Facebook.     Subscribe to OFF on YouTube for videos 
www.facebook.com/ozarkflyfishers www.youtube.com/ozarkflyfishers   
@ozarkflyfishers 
 

 

Ozark Fly Fishers Website 
The Ozark Fly Fishers website will provide you with all the information you’ll need 
about the club, its members, its events, and its sponsors. The website holds an 
archive of past monthly newsletters, flies of the month, and photos of past OFF 
Events. The OFF Website also hosts the Club Calendar, which provides the dates 
and times of all club events, as well as some events hosted by third parties.  
Our website can be found at: http://www.OzarkFlyFishers.org  
or use your smartphone to scan the QR code to the right.  
 

Groups.IO 
Ozark Fly Fishers has now joined Groups IO. To join in the discussion, all you 
have to do is go to https://groups.io/ or google search for “Groups IO”.  
Register on the site by putting in your email and creating a password. (Write it 
down, save it, and keep it simple. If you lose it or forget it nobody can find it or 
get it for you.) They will send you an email to your address where you can verify your account. That’s all you 
have to do to become a member of Groups IO. Once you have registered, search for “Ozark Fly Fishers” and 
ask to join the group. It will send an invitation. It is that easy. We also have a subgroup in the Groups IO of Ozark 
Fly Fishers for the tiers in the club. Once you’re a member of the Ozark Fly Fishers main group you can then 
join the Fly Tiers of the Long Table sub group. You have to be a member of the Ozark Fly Fishers main group 
to join the sub group. It’s just a matter of asking to join as you did with the main group. Having problems, contact 
Mike Swederska at: Shur-way@sbcglobal.net 

mailto:ozarknewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:OzarkNewsletter@gmail.com
http://www.twitter.com/ozarkflyfishers
http://www.instagram.com/ozark_fly_fishers
http://www.twitter.com/ozarkflyfishers
http://www.instagram.com/ozark_fly_fishers
http://www.facebook.com/ozarkflyfishers
http://www.youtube.com/ozarkflyfishers
http://www.facebook.com/ozarkflyfishers
http://www.ozarkflyfishers.org/
https://groups.io/
mailto:Shur-way@sbcglobal.net
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Ozark Fly Fishers 
Board of Directors 

Officers Directors Chairpersons 
 

President: 
 

Dan Rasch 
 

Communications: 
 

 
Jake Voss 

 
Casting: 

 
Brian Ellis 

Vice President: Dave Crawford Conservation: Scott Darrough Fly Tying: Mike Ott 

Treasurer: Steve Lekich Education: Jim Gera 
Stream 
Team 

Coordinator: 

Scott 
Darrough 

Secretary: Richard 
Brasington Membership: Al Bourisaw Video 

Library: Ed Heist 

Past President: Steve Antonic Outings: Richard Bable Webmaster: Jake Voss 

  Ways & Means: Chris Friesen Group IO 
Moderator: 

Mike 
Swederska 

 

Stream Team 31 
 

 

Reminders: 
Monthly Member Meeting 
Before COVID, Ozark Fly Fishers typically met at 7:00 PM on the fourth Thursday of each month at the 
Greensfelder Recreation Center in Queeny Park, Ballwin, MO (Unless noted differently. See OFF Calendar at 
www.ozarkflyfishers.org) These days, our meetings are held on Zoom.  
 
Fly Tiers of the Long Table 
The Fly Tiers of the Long Table new tying schedule is tying on the second and the fourth Wednesday of the month at the same 
location, Shur-Way Auto Body in Maplewood, starting at 5:30 pm. Early arriving tiers are welcome. All tiers of all skill are welcome to 
join in on the fun. There is always more going on at the tying event than just tying. We talk about everything fly fishing. Feel free to 
join!  

OFF Student Membership 
Ozark Fly Fishers is proud to announce our new Student Membership Program. Students will be able to join 
OFF for a discounted rate of only $10 per year. Be sure to pass word along to any young anglers you believe 
would benefit from membership.  
 

Coordinator / Current 
River Scott Darrough 

Blue Springs Creek Glen Bish 

Mill Creek Bill Leslie 

http://www.ozarkflyfishers.org/
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Ozark Fly Fishers Objectives 
Founded 1971 

To promote fly-fishing as the most sportsmanlike and enjoyable way of fishing  
and the method most consistent with the preservation and wise use of our game fish. 

 
To practice conservation of natural resources and to support efforts  

for environmental quality and pollution control. 
 

To provide advice, education, and assistance to promote the art of fly fishing. 
To demonstrate applied techniques in fly-fishing, tying, casting and related subjects 

 
Affiliate Club of Fly Fishers International. 

 
 
 
 

Please Support Our Corporate Sponsors 
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Ozark Fly Fishers 

PO Box 31473 
Saint Louis, MO 63131-0473 
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